- Dr. E. Stanley Ryerson, of Toronto, has been appointed Assistant Secretary of the Faculty of Medicine, University of Toronto, in the place of Dr. J. J. McKenzie, resigned.
- Dr. McKay's return to the Legislature will be heartily welcomed by his many friends in the Medical profession of Ontario. None ever worked harder than he in the interests of our profession.
- Dr. A. Primrose, of Toronto, sailed from Quebec for England, May 30th. After spending a short time in England and Scotland he will go over to the Continent to visit the hospitals of Berlin and Vienna.
- Lieut.-Col. J. T. Fotheringham, M.D., of Toronto, will represent the Canadian Army Medical Corps at the Army and Ambulance Section of the British Medical Association at the coming meeting in Sheffield, England.
- Dr. E. Treacher Collins, the celebrated oculist of London, England, paid a visit to Toronto after attending the meeting of the American Medical Association in Chicago, June 8th. During his stay in Toronto he was the guest of Dr. J. Orlando Orr.
- Drs. James Russell and J. W. Edgar, of Hamilton, sailed from Quebec, June 26th, on the *Empress of Ireland*, with the Ontario bowlers, who expect to play three weeks in England and Wales, three weeks in Scotland, and one week in Ireland.
- Dr. W. H. B. Aikins, of Toronto, after remaining for a time in Dresden, went to Carlsbad. After leaving Carlsbad he spent some time in the hospitals of Berlin, visited Bad-Nauheim and other "watering places" in Germany and then went to Paris. At last accounts he expected to reach Toronto early in July. His Berlin letter appears in this issue.

The following physicians were successful in the recent contest for seats in the Ontario Legislature:—Hon. Dr. J. O. Reaume, Windsor; Dr. C. N. Anderson, Leamington; Dr. Thomas T. Smellie, Fort William; Dr. David Jamieson, Durham; Dr. A. W. Nixon, Georgetown; Dr. R. F. Preston, Carleton Place; Dr. E. Jessop, St. Catharines; Hon. Dr. R. A. Pyne, Toronto; Dr. H. J. Lackner, Berlin; Dr. Forbes E. Godfrey, Mimico; Dr. Angus McKay, Ingersoll.

Prince Ito, Japanese Resident-General, presented the Diplomas to the first class of Corean students who graduated in Medicine at the Serance Hospital and Medical Schools, Seoul, Corea, June 4th. In his address he paid a high tribute to the conscientious